
 From: Jennifer Maldonado Tooley < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 8:52 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 



pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Jennifer Tooley

 From: Audrey Georg < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 9:03 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: My public comment for the PC meeting on 4/5/22

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 



“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Audrey Georg

“If you are neutral in situations of injustice, you have chosen the side of the 



oppressor.”  Desmond Tutu

 From: Ken Barnard < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 9:05 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; Mayor Garcetti; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 



We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Ken Barnard
 From: Christina C. < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 9:06 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 



Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Christina 
 From: Ashley Brim < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 9:07 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Subject: BOPC Public Comment for 4/5

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

This week in asking you to look under the hood of who is donating money to LAPD and 
what they are actually buying. Can you stand by these requests when you know that 
we've funded these reforms over and over with no discernable change in the officers 
receiving these trainings? Did you know that the city let half of our CARES money go



to paying police overtime payroll rather than providing services to suffering 
Angelenos during a pandemic?

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,



Ashley Brim

Ashley Paige Brim // she/her/hers
HOMELAND / Co-Producer
An Act of Terror / Director
Fox Directing Lab 2018-19
HALF Initiative Directing Fellow 2017
Sent from 

 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fashleybrimriddle.c
om%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C7ef950b7d8e84ed06c6b08da16551c
ad%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637846852068394504%7CUnknown%7CTWFpb
GZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sda
ta=bUmbvp5rf8SeyqbaG8wFOnS9DzQAwcJxw7mHQZAIrh0%3D&reserved=0> 

 From: Cody Sloan < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 9:14 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 



representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Cody Sloan
-- 

Cody Sloan 
pronouns: he/him/his (what's this? 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fuwm.edu%2Flgbtrc%
2Fsupport%2Fgender-pronouns%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C48ab6
adef5384406ac1008da16562963%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C63784685657
4896214%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwi
LCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=xaonQ3Y5sSY7vmjY0O544CVCDQRjyMRQ%2Fh%2FOnhd0IuE%3D&reser
ved=0> )
MFA in Acting: UCSD '21 



 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.codydsloan.com
%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C48ab6adef5384406ac1008da16562963
%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637846856574896214%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZ
sb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata
=DFtIc%2BpoSSoLHVAPaYjalKMsnviwdHKBf8wzGWvisXA%3D&reserved=0> 

 From: Samantha Lappin < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 9:17 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). Cops with more power will not solve hate 
crimes.

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 



With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,
Samantha

Sammi Lappin
Communicator & Educator
she/her

    
 From: Danielle Castrence < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 9:31 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,



As an Asian person, I take full offense to this proposal. It has been heartbreaking 
to watch my fellow people be frightened to walk outside and to be beaten down and 
sometimes killed in public. However, I do strongly believe that more money for LAPD 
is not the answer. I do not trust LAPD to de-escalate these events from happening. 
We should be focusing on preventing these crimes and putting more money into 
education about Asian American history, supporting Asian American businesses, and 
getting more public support for our Asian American citizens. Do not use our race as 
a buffer to support your militarized agenda. 

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, which implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive 
policing program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 



comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Danielle Castrence 

 From: Jayme Kusyk < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 10:15 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 



producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Jayme Kusyk
 From: Taavi Kirshenbaum < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 10:19 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will be part of the 
working group, both of whom have been called out by local community groups for 
contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to support 
local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in producing
records of their actions to oppose the formation of an independent neighborhood 
council in Skid Row by residents.

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We continue to demand that LAPD is defunded! No more grant money for surveillance 
and policing, when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to
health care, access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in 
communities to let people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the 
resources they need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,



Taavi Kirshenbaum
 From: Zach Sherwin < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 10:23 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

It speaks ill of you that you take the Tuesday off after a long weekend.

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB).

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 



We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed, 
Zach Sherwin

 From: Jessi Jones < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 11:02 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 



Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Jessi Jones

90004

 From: Jack MacCarthy < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 11:13 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 



Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 



about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Jack MacCarthy

 From: Nat Chaparro < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 11:44 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 



support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD, which has shown itself to be unable to safeguard 
communities. No more grant money should go toward surveillance and policing, but 
should instead invest in the services communities need, such as homes, permanent 
housing, access to health care, access to schools. We demand prioritizing keeping 
people in their homes and their neighborhoods, and ensuring they have the resources 
they need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Natalia Ospina

 From: Molly Talcott < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 11:45 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 



councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Commissioners:

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 



limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Sincerely,

Dr. Molly Talcott

 From: SHERRY VARON < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 11:49 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPCFails;  lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 



of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,
Sherry Varon

 From: Harrison Weinfeld < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 12:10 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
Fails Lapc; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 



funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Harrison Weinfeld

 From: Sarah Bowers < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 12:26 PM

 To: Police Commission; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; Mayor 



Garcetti; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; wjbriggs@venable.com

 Subject: BOPC Public Comment: 4/5/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Board of Commissioners and City Council Members:

As a citizen of Los Angeles District 11 I'm writing to submit public comments to the
LAPC Meeting.

Agenda Item 3A
LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for “Collaborative 
Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s frequent research 
partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive funding for this 
project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime” by creating 
numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data collection and 
analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian hate crimes. 
Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want to create will
be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and representatives from 
“community-based organizations” including two Business Improvement Districts (BIDs) 
in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s Community Policing Advisory 
Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row.

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD. 



General Public Comment: Public Comment Limitations

Stop capping your meetings’ public comment period at a mere forty-five minutes. You 
give 45 minutes for public comment from a city of 4 million people. Despite your 
weekly protestations to the contrary, you are silencing the voices of Angelenos by 
limiting who can speak at your meetings, and for how long.

Let people speak after each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense.

Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say.

General Public Comment: LAPC Meeting Time
Why are these meetings held at the same time as City Council and Board of Supervisor
meetings? Can we please change the meeting time so more people can participate in 
the meetings?

Sincerely,
Sarah Bowers

 From: Kris Chan < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 12:29 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”



by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

As a neighbor and community member of Chinatown, this is a farce of an act to 
increase more funding toward groups who despise the unhoused community seeking 
permanent shelter. George Yu uses his private security to call cops to harass the 
unhoused merely seeking to survive, and we're not even talking about the Anti-Asian 
hate that's happening throughout Chinatown with the harassment and threats of 
eviction from slumlords. If you truly cared about the Asian and Asian-American 
community in Los Angeles, we would see more divestment from the LAPD budget to other
departments desperately in need of funds and resources--such as Truly Affordable 
Housing and Education. Chinatown doesn't have a fully functioning hospital NOR a 
fully-serviced market. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 



limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Kris Chan 

 From: elizabeth windom < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 12:47 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; Mayor Garcetti; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 



groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,
Elizabeth 

 From: Emily Michel Ford < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 12:54 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment - Item 3A - 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



To our commissioners, 

Although in item 3A, the proposal denotes the intention to allocate $833K from DOJ 
for "Collaborative Approaches towards preventing and addressing hate crime", 
unfortunately the working group this plans to create would be comprised of members 
that would not be from groups able to make positive change in this area nor 
prioritize harm reduction. While it is deeply important to prioritize community 
needs and reduct hate crimes - this group must not move forward in its current form.

This group would be comprised largely of cops, representatives from JSS (A frequent 
partner and supporter for LAPD research) and members from LAPD Community Policing 
Advisory Board and community based organizations that have been called out by local 
community groups for failing to support local businesses, communities and failing to
comply with the California Records Act. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm.

No on 3A. No more grant money for policing and surveillance. Our community needs 
permanent housing, mental health care services, access to schools and education 
services. We do to reduce our investment in LAPD and instead dedicate resources to 
community resources that truly benefit the community. 

Thank you, 

Emily Michel Ford

 From: Kimberli Meyer < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 1:25 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 



councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 



knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Sincerely,

Kimberli Meyer

 From: Catherine Safley < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 1:46 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB).

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row.



With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm.

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say.

Signed,
Catherine Safley

 From: Michelle King < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 4:12 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”



by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB).

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm.

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

Additionally: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public
comment, with no restrictions. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. 

In community,

Michelle King 
 From: Maraky Alemseged < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 4:12 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 



Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org;
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 



about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Maraky

 From: Maraky Alemseged < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 4:13 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org;
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 



With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

---

 
<https://lh3.googleusercontent.com/iYEaYNO_oAo1qDbLisSChXiXUC99OpU3ZBGyZ6euQMWI5wmAo
1EBn9p_2YufuVuIhlx9zHc22L9dkrIMzX6puag2pjnloAjhTYuJsxlmkaJFmQLxzebVBdbbYiQse1d5KOAuI

 yv8> Maraky Alemseged (she/they)

 Los Angeles Organizer, Black Alliance for Just Immigration (BAJI)

 New York City | Los Angeles | Atlanta | Oakland | Washington, DC | Miami

  

 Learn more: www.BAJI.org 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.baji.org%2F&da
ta=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C32fce3752504492f034308da1690cd7f%7C642
fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637847108433501536%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8e
yJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Bjvm6
d9yX5BWuoFHzU4uUwrZJaXl9xbg8wyCsmULG0g%3D&reserved=0> 

 



<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fbaj
itweet&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C32fce3752504492f034308da1690c
d7f%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637847108433501536%7CUnknown%7CTWFp
bGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sd
ata=hyUDbQ83Z08qJatYV1rMlSZFUPuFStDAWJZKfr4WYb0%3D&reserved=0>  
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%
2FBAJIpage%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C32fce3752504492f034308
da1690cd7f%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637847108433501536%7CUnknown
%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C
3000&sdata=5RaA0sPBksINelbLd2Iv5wWcwV4hBLI6X9O%2FU9rZ0NM%3D&reserved=0>  
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com
%2Finstabaji%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C32fce3752504492f0343
08da1690cd7f%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637847108433501536%7CUnkno
wn%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%
7C3000&sdata=YfzbUSh7KdjGlNWBcxTrFKxD%2BS03y7TgPyKX3l%2BJmqs%3D&reserved=0>  
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2
Fuser%2FBAJIPage&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C32fce3752504492f034
308da1690cd7f%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637847108433501536%7CUnkn
own%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D
%7C3000&sdata=YxeykxwPzBP5llZCZgxN5%2FvSS0IN4LI3UKQADPyZSeU%3D&reserved=0> 

 From: Beth Baker < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 4:36 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,



For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, which implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive 
policing program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

No more grant money for surveillance and policing, when the community needs 
services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, access to schools! We 
demand an investment in services and in communities to let people stay in their 
homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Dr. Beth F. Baker,

Los Angeles

 From: Sheila BLM < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 4:37 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 



lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 



people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,

Sheila A. Bates
She/her/hers

“I have been gravely disappointed with the white moderate. I have almost reached the
regrettable conclusion that the Negro's great stumbling block in the stride toward 
freedom is not the White Citizen's Council-er or the Ku Klux Klanner, but the white 
moderate who is more devoted to ‘order’ than to justice; who prefers a negative 
peace which is the absence of tension to a positive peace which is the presence of 
justice…”- Rev. Martin Luther King Jr. 

 From: Margaret Starbuck < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 4:45 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 



frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 

With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. As an Asian 
American person, I can confidently say that I and many in the AAPI community in Los 
Angeles oppose addressing the rise in anti-Asian hate through policing, 
incarceration, and surveillance, and would prefer that this hate be addressed 
through education, community organizing, and systems of care and transformative 
justice. As a Japanese American, our community has experienced directly the way that
state surveillance and incarceration only creates a lasting legacy of trauma, and we
know that the way to end hatred is not through policing and surveillance. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: Decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Signed,
Margaret Shigeko Starbuck



 From: Jason Reedy < >
 Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 4:46 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 4/4/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

For item 3A, LAPD wants to accept $833K from the Department of Justice (DOJ) for 
“Collaborative Approaches Towards Preventing and Addressing Hate Crime.” LAPD’s 
frequent research partner, Justice and Security Strategies (JSS), will also receive 
funding for this project. The project claims it will “address anti-Asian hate crime”
by creating numerous working groups and sub-working groups, increasing data 
collection and analysis, and increasing investigations and prosecution of anti-Asian
hate crimes. Looking more closely, we see the working group that LAPD and JSS want 
to create will be composed mostly of cops, representatives from JSS, and 
representatives from “community-based organizations” including two Business 
Improvement Districts (BIDs) in the downtown area, as well as one member of LAPD’s 
Community Policing Advisory Board (CPAB). 

Of note is that George Yu of Chinatown BID and Ellen Endo of Little Tokyo BID will 
be part of the working group, both of whom have been called out by local community 
groups for contributing to gentrification in Chinatown and Little Tokyo, failing to 
support local businesses, and failing to comply with the California Records Act in 
producing records of their actions to frustrate the formation by Skid Row residents 
of an independent neighborhood council in Skid Row. 



With this grant, we see a continued focus on increased surveillance, increased data 
gathering, and the lie of community policing being brought together under the guise 
of decreasing anti-Asian hate crimes. Funded by federal dollars, the program will 
pay cops overtime for their participation. Overseeing the research and data 
gathering is JSS, who implemented the predatory Operation LASER predictive policing 
program in Los Angeles, which was shut down due to its racism and harm. 

We demand a defunding of LAPD! No more grant money for surveillance and policing, 
when the community needs services, homes, permanent housing, access to health care, 
access to schools! We demand an investment in services and in communities to let 
people stay in their homes and their neighborhoods, and have the resources they 
need. Defund LAPD.

In addition: decrease Moore’s time in Police Commission meetings and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on the number of speakers, and no 45-minute time 
limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Fuck off,

Jason Reedy


